
   

 

KEHILA 

October 2015     Tishrei/Cheshvan 5776 

CONGREGATION B’NAI ISRAEL 

 

 

WORDS 
Rabbi Justin David 

Gillian Kendall 

 

 

 

JOIN US 
CBI Café Series 

Harvesting Hope Farm Festival 

Food Chains: Documentary Viewing 

Chesed Committee 

Study Groups 

Shabbat Family Programming 

Synagogue Calendar 

Sisterhood Events 

Valley Jewish Seniors Luncheon 

Tikkun Olam 

Around the Valley 

 

 

NEWS & NOTES 
Yahrzeit Plaque Info Update 

CBI Board Minutes 

 

 

EXTRAS 
Donations 

Gan Keshet: Open Enrollment 

 

https://www.facebook.com/CBINorthampton?rf=108128865895465
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ABUNDANCE FARM 

COMMITTEE 

Rabbi Jacob Fine 

rabbijacob@cbinorthampton.org 

 

ADULT EDUCATION 

Barbara Lerner 

blerner@mtholyoke.edu 

Joshua Roth 

jroth@mtholyoke.edu 

 

ALMA, the Religious School 

Rabbi Jacob Fine 

rabbijacob@cbinorthampton.org 

 

BIKKUR HOLIM 

Norbert Goldfield 

rin8312011@gmail.com 

 

CBI CAFÉ 

Joshua Roth 

jroth@mtholyoke.edu 

 

CBI OUTDOORS 

Alan Berkenwald 

alanadb@comcast.net 

 

CEMETERY 

Edward Allen 

ejstoneybrook@comcast.net 

 

CHEVRA KADISHA 

Cleo Gorman 

584-4497 

Edward Allen 

586-7844 

 

DUES & ASSESSMENTS 

Ben Cuperman 

director@cbinorthampton.org  

 

EDUCATION 

Tamara Kupfer 

takupfer@gmail.com 

Eve Weinbaum 

weinbaum@lrrc.umass.edu 

 

ENDOWMENT  

MANAGEMENT 

Bruce Bromberg-Seltzer 

ravbruce@gmail.com 

 

FINANCIAL OVERSIGHT 

Mark Brumberg 

markbrumberg@comcast.net 

 

FUNDRAISING 

Norbert Goldfield 

rin8312011@gmail.com 

 

GOVERNANCE 

Stephan Wurmbrand 

stephan.wurmbrand@tcsgp.com 

 

 

 

HOUSE & PROPERTIES/

AESTHETICS 

Stephan Wurmbrand 

stephan.wurmbrand@tcsgp.com 

 

ISRAEL COMMITTEE 

Peggy Besht 

pjbhepburn@gmail.com 

Mordi Kamel 

Morchai.Kamel@gmail.com 

 

KITCHEN COMMITTEE 

Shelley Steuer 

ss@noholaw.com 

 

LANDSCAPE 

Mark Brumberg 

markbrumberg@comcast.net 

 

LIBRARY 

Amy Wolpin 

wolpin.amy@gmail.com  

Diane Palladino 

Diane_p@me.com 

 

MEMBERSHIP/WELCOMING 

COMMITTEE 

Larry Hott 

hott@florentinefilms.org 

Stephanie Silverman 

sdsilverman@gmail.com 

 

NORTHAMPTON COT  

SHELTER 

Peggy Besht 

pjhepburn@gmail.com 

Nanci Martine 

office@cbinorthampton.org 

 

PERSONNEL 

Carol Katz 

carolckatz@gmail.com 

 

RITUAL 

Rabbi Justin David 

rabbi@cbinorthampton.org 

 

SISTERHOOD 

Randi Klein 

Randi@charter.net 

Judy Mazel 

Judy.mazel@gmail.com 

cbisisters@gmail.com 

 

TIKKUN OLAM 

Sara Weinberger 

saraweinberger128@gmail.com 

Max Page 

mpage@art.umass.edu 

 

VALLEY JEWISH SENIORS 

Peggy Besht 

pjbhephurn@gmail.com 

Henny Lewin 

hennylewin@yahoo.com  
 

The CBI newsletter is published 11 times per year,  

monthly except in July. 
 
 

The next KEHILA is the November 2015 issue. 
 

    FIRM DEADLINE: OCTOBER 16, 2015 
 

PLEASE MAKE SUBMISSIONS BY THE DEADLINE TO 

INSURE THEY WILL BE INCLUDED IN THE KEHILA 
 

Submit entries in person or via email:  

office@cbinorthampton.org 

Pictures and ads should be submitted in .jpeg format 

Rabbi Justin David 

   rabbi@cbinorthampton.org 

Executive Director Ben Cuperman 

    director@cbinorthampton.org 

Office Administrator  Nanci Martine 

   office@cbinorthampton.org 

Director of Jewish Life Rabbi Jacob Fine  

   rabbijacob@cbinorthampton.org 

Preschool Director  Kate Holdsworth                                 

   gan.keshet@cbinorthampton.org 

Kehila Editors  Gillian Murray Kendall 

   gkendall@smith.edu 

                                        Ben Cuperman 

   director@cbinorthampton.org 

Kehila Designers  Brianna Maier  

   bnaikehila@gmail.com 

 Nanci Martine 

   office@cbinorthampton.org 

Maintenance Supervisor Lennie McKemmie 

CBI/LGA    building@cbinorthampton.org  

Custodians CBI/LGA  Mark Shannahan  

 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS/COORDINATORS 

CONGREGATION B’NAI ISRAEL 

253 Prospect Street, Northampton MA 01060 

Phone:  413-584-3593 • Fax: 413 587-3949    

office@cbinorthampton.org • www.cbinorthampton.org 

STAFF 

Alan Berkenwald 

David Berkman 

David Cohen 

Lois Dubin 

Joel Feldman 

Norbert Goldfield  

Rachel Hannah 

Jennifer Hoffman 

John Joelson 

Mordechai Kamel 

David Kaufman 

Benjamin Levin 

Max Page 

Rachel Rubinstein 

Corrie Trattner 

Lauren Weinsier  

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Co-President  Gillian Murray Kendall   

       gkendall@smith.edu 

Co-President  Amy Siege 

       amy.siege@gmail.com   

Vice President  Stephan Wurmbrand 

       stephan.wurmbrand@tcsgp.com  

Treasurer  Jim Sagalyn   

                                              jsagalyn@aol.com            

CONTACT INFORMATION 
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FROM RABBI DAVID 
It is October, which means that Simchat Torah begins soon (Monday, 

October 6, at 6:30PM).  And with the end of Simchat Torah, we are 

truly launched into a New Year. 

 

The themes of conversations that take place during the holidays (and at other 

times too) – justice, peacebuilding, growth through learning and reflection, 

serving humanity as Jews – are all encapsulated in this year’s CBI Café.  

Below is a reminder of what you will find—beyond the great company, 

gourmet tea and coffee and noshes. 

 

 

Foundations of Jewish Peacebuilding – This is my project for the fall: to 

bring us together for conversations around ancient texts and contemporary 

thoughts about how and why we pursue peace.  In a world of conflict, the 

aspiration of peace is clear, but the path is not.  Let’s study, dream and 

vision together.  10/25-11/22, 9:45 – 10:45AM 

 

Losing the Perfect Mother Myth – Local author Avital Norman Nathman 

has written an important book and speaks nationally about helping us get 

past this myth of perfection.  Join us for this engaging conversation with 

Avital, and leave your perfection myths at the door.  Of course, child care 

will be provided. October 25, 11:00AM 

 

A Blueprint for Israeli Progressives – Join us for a conversation with Dr. 

Hillel Ben Sasson to explore new avenues for voices of justice, 

reconciliation and change within Israel.  Practical next steps will definitely 

be a part of the conversation.  November 1, 11:00AM 

 

Share Your Inner Torah – We all have a story to share and Torah to teach.  

While doing so may be daunting, there are skills anyone can acquire, 

resources anyone can access.  Please join me for this 2-session workshop in 

which I will show you how to mine wisdom and insight from Jewish 

tradition in each week’s Torah portion.  Perhaps this will give you an entry 

into stories and teachings; perhaps this will be a way to help you share a 

d’var torah with the community.  Either way, it’s Torah!  October 11 and 18, 

9:45 – 11:45AM 
 

 

There are more compelling workshops in November, but I will leave us with 

these for now. I wish everyone a season of joy and renewal! 

 

B’shalom, 

 

Rabbi Justin David 

Ben Schrenzel 

Bar Mitzvah 

October 3, 2015 

Son of 

Beth Rosen &  

Jeff Schrenzel  

 

Talia Gordon 

Bat Mitzvah 

October 10, 2015 

Daughter of  

Bonnie & Joel Gordon 

 

Ruby Heller Goodman 

Bat Mitzvah 

October 17, 2015 

Daughter of 

Chala Heller &  

Alan Goodman  

 

Ethan Nestelbaum 

Bar Mitzvah 

October 24, 2015 

Son of 

Leah & Zamir Nestelbaum 

OCTOBER  

BAR & BAT 
MITZVOT  

AT CBI 
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Sometimes, after learning I’m an English professor and that my specialty is 

Shakespeare, a new acquaintance will state “as Shakespeare said—” and 

burst into iambic pentameter. We have, however, no record of what 

Shakespeare said at all.  We only know the words he put into the mouths of 

his characters.  And sometimes we’re a little shaky on that, too.  

Shakespeare doesn’t show his hand—there’s no high way to a truth he 

might wish to convey.  Rather, Shakespeare gives each character a world 

from which he or she sees events and other characters.  So while we may 

not know Shakespeare by looking at his characters, we learn a lot about the 

individual traits of Hamlet, Rosalind, Polonius, Juliet and, of course, 

Barnardo, who has the privilege of uttering the first line in Hamlet. 

 

Like Shakespeare’s characters, no one of us has a direct line to the truth, and 

each of us is encased in a whole world that is only partially of our own 

creation (we have parents and teachers and past history).  We bring our 

whole worlds, separate and entire, to CBI, and these worlds are filled with 

stories and opinions and perceptions and misperceptions.  We come together 

on Friday or Saturday or at the High Holy Days, but even then, what we see 

and hear is the amalgamation of original and disparate experiences.  When 

we look at the world, we none of us see the same thing. 

 

Given how different our viewpoints would appear to be, it seems clear that 

we will never come to any real understanding of  one another until we catch 

a glimpse of each other’s vision of the world.  This isn’t always easy.  Our 

world views are like billiard balls, changing trajectory as they encounter 

someone with different ideas. And we can’t easily follow the old cliché and 

walk in another’s shoes—different shoes pinch, or fall off, and who wants to 

wear someone else’s shoes anyway?  

 

But we can listen.  And once we begin to see the world from another’s 

vantage point, we can begin to realize the extent to which our own views are 

shaped by our fixed ideas, our pasts and our misconceptions.  Knowing our 

limitations, we can be quite unlike Shakespeare’s characters—we can go off 

script or improvise or even, if we try hard enough, change the whole genre 

of the play. Tragic miscommunication can be transformed into the comic 

gold of lively friendship. 

 

Sometimes our constructions of reality make walls that keep us from other 

people. But if we keep listening carefully—we will probably begin to 

understand.  We just need to be ready to hear. 

 

I wish you all a sweet and healthy New Year, a year of listening and being 

heard. 

 

Shana Tova, 

Gillian Murray Kendall 

FROM GILLIAN KENDALL, CO-PRESIDENT 

Our daughter, Talia Gordon, 

just graduated from 

Lander~Grinspoon   Academy 

in June and is now attending 

JFK Middle School. She was 

born at Cooley Dickinson 

Hospital here in Northampton. 

She lives in Leeds with us and 

her older brother, Eli. She 

likes babies and young chil-

dren, dogs, music and video 

games. Talia is giving the 

money that she earned being a 

mother's helper this summer 

to the Dakin Animal Shelter 

in Springfield. We would like 

to thank Becky Lederman for 

tutoring Talia to prepare for 

her Bat Mitzvah, and Rabbi 

David and Amy Meltzer for 

helping her prepare her D’var 

Torah. We hope you can join 

in our happiness on October 

10th! 

TALIA  

GORDON 
BAT MITZVAH 

October 10, 2015 

Daughter of  

Bonnie & Joel Gordon 
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TUESDAY TEXT STUDY 
with Rabbi Justin David 

 

 

Every Tuesday 

AT 12:15PM 

 

 

Join us weekly—or as often as you can— for 

an informal study of Jewish texts and lively 

discussion.  

 

Held in the CBI library every Tuesday.   

 

Registration is not required and there is no 

charge. Contact Rabbi Justin David for more 

information at cbirabbi@verizon.net or call 

(413) 584-3593 ext. 208 

TUESDAY MORNING STUDY  
with Rabbi Nancy Flam 

  

 

Every Tuesday 

AT 8:00-9:15AM  

 

 

Class begins October 20, 2015  

and runs through December 15, 2015.  

 

We gather at 8:00am sharp  

and end by 9:15am.   

 

 

òWhen you ease your neighborõs heart,  
you make Heaven smile.ó 

~Chanina ben Dosa in the Mishnah 

LEND A HAND, MAKE A DIFFERENCE... 
Join us as we launch our newly formed Chesed Committee with the focus of helping others in our communityñthe 

elderly, new parents, those who have suffered a loss, those suffering from illness. Our committee is looking for 

volunteers. There are many ways you can help. 

Make a simple phone call to check in with someone who is not well  

Offer a short drive to an appointment 

Run an errand, pick up some groceries 

Make a warm, home-cooked meal 

Support a family as they prepare for shiva 

Bikur Holim, visiting people in the hospitalé. 

For more information, contact:  

 Rabbi Justin David (cbirabbi@cbinorthampton.org, 413-584-3593),  

 Susan Mosler (smosler600@gmail.com) or  

 Maxine Stein (maxexedir@aol.com) ...BECOME A VOLUNTEER. 

As we reflect on the year that was and what lies ahead, consider this opportunity to make a difference. 
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OCTOBER 2015 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY 

 

 
   

 

4 
9:00AM ABUNDANCE 

FARM VOLUNTEER DROP-

IN 

1:00PM: HARVESTING 

HOPE FARM FESTIVAL: 

SUKKOT SHABBATON 

WEEKEND (6) 

5  
SHEMINI ATZERET 

CBI OFFICE & GAN 

KESHET CLOSED 

 

9:30AM: MORNING  

SERVICE WITH YIZKOR 

6:30PM: EREV SIMCHAT 

TORAH EVENING 

SERVICE 

7:07PM: LIGHT CANDLES 

6 
SIMCHAT TORAH 

CBI OFFICE & GAN KESHET 

CLOSED 

 

9:30AM: MORNING 

SERVICE 

7:05PM: EXTINGUISH 

CANDLES 

7 
5:30PM: WEEKLY 

MINYAN IN THE 

SANCTUARY 

 

 

11 
9:00AM ABUNDANCE 

FARM VOLUNTEER DROP- 

IN 

9:45AM: CBI CAFÉ-

SHARE YOUR INNER 

TORAH (5) 

 

12 
 
 

13 
12:15PM: TEXT STUDY 

WITH RABBI DAVID (8) 

 

 

14 
5:30PM: WEEKLY 

MINYAN IN THE 

SANCTUARY 

 

 

 

18 
9:00AM ABUNDANCE 

FARM VOLUNTEER DROP-

IN 

9:45AM: CBI CAFÉ 

SHARE YOUR INNER 

TORAH (5) 

3:00PM: FOOD CHAINS: 

DOCUMENTARY 

SCREENING (7) 

19 
7:30PM: SISTERHOOD 

BOOK CLUB (12) 

20 
8:00AM: TUESDAY 

MORNING TEXT STUDY 

WITH NANCY FLAM (8) 

 

12:15PM: TEXT STUDY 

WITH RABBI DAVID (8) 

 21 
5:30PM: WEEKLY 

MINYAN IN THE 

SANCTUARY 

12:30PM: VALLEY 

JEWISH LUNCHEON (12) 

25  
9:45AM: CBI CAFÉ- 

FOUNDATIONS OF JEW-

ISH PEACEBUILDING  (5) 

11:00AM: CBI CAFÉ– THE 

GOOD MOTHER MYTH: 

BREAKING DOWN THE 

NARRATIVE OF 

PERFECTION (5) 

26 
 

27 
8:00AM: TUESDAY 

MORNING TEXT STUDY 

WITH NANCY FLAM (8) 

 

12:15PM: TEXT STUDY 

WITH RABBI DAVID (8) 

28 
5:30PM: WEEKLY 

MINYAN IN THE 

SANCTUARY 
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OCTOBER 2015 

THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

1 CHOL HAMOED 
8:00AM: LECHA DUMIYAH  

TEHILLA MEDITATION 

2 CHOL HAMOED 
6:00PM: KABBALAT SHABBAT 

EVENING SERVICE 

 

6:13PM: SHABBAT CANDLE 

LIGHTING 

 

3 CHOL HAMOED 

9:30AM: SHABBAT MORNING 

SERVICES IN THE SANCTUARY  

BEN SCHRENZEL BAR MITZVAH 

11:15AM: SHABBAT FAMILY 

JAM (9) 

7:11PM SHABBAT ENDS 

8 
8:00AM: LECHA DUMIYAH  

TEHILLA MEDITATION 

7:00PM: COMBATANTS FOR 

PEACE (14) 

 

 

 

9 
6:00PM: KABBALAT SHABBAT 

EVENING SERVICE 

 

6:01PM: SHABBAT CANDLE 

LIGHTING 

 

10 
9:30AM:  SHABBAT MORNING 

SERVICES IN THE SANCTUARY 

Parashat Bereishit 

TALIA GORDON BAT MITZVAH 

11:15PM: TORAH IMPROV (9) 

6:59PM: SHABBAT ENDS 

15 
8:00AM: LECHA DUMIYAH  

TEHILLA MEDITATION 

 

16 
5:30PM: KABBALAT SHABBAT 

EVENING SERVICE   

 

5:49PM: SHABBAT CANDLE 

LIGHTING 

17 
9:30AM: SHABBAT SHUVAH 

MORNING SERVICES  

Parashat Noach 

RUBY HELLER GOODMAN BAT 

MITZVAH 

11:15AM: TOT SHABBAT (9) 

6:48PM: SHABBAT ENDS 

22 
8:00AM: LECHA DUMIYAH  

TEHILLA MEDITATION 

 

 

23 
6:00PM: KABBALAT SHABBAT 

EVENING SERVICE 

 

5:39PM: SHABBAT CANDLE 

LIGHTING 

 

24 
9:30AM: SHABBAT MORNING 

SERVICES IN THE SANCTUARY 

Parashat Lech-lecha 

ETHEN NESTELBAUM  

BAR MITZVAH 

11:15AM: SHABBAT SING (9) 

6:38PM SHABBAT ENDS 

29 
8:00AM: LECHA DUMIYAH  

TEHILLA MEDITATION 

3:00-6:00PM: FALL GARLIC 

PLANTING ON ABUNDANCE FARM, 

CAMPFIRE TO FOLLOW 
7:30PM:  CBI BOARD MEETING 

30 
6:00PM: KABBALAT SHABBAT 

EVENING SERVICE 

 

5:29PM: SHABBAT CANDLE 

LIGHTING 

31 
9:30AM: SHABBAT MORNING 

SERVICES IN THE SANCTUARY 

Parashat Vayeira 

 

6:29PM SHABBAT ENDS 
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NEWS & NOTES 

SISTERHOOD 

BOOK CLUB 

October meeting 

Book:  Boys in the Boat by Daniel James 

Brown 

Date:  Monday, October 19, 7:30PM 

Place:  home of Sherry Hyman 

            22 Arlington Street,  

   Northampton 

            (413) 584-2137 

 

November meeting 

Book:  Brooklyn by Colm Toibin 

Date:  Monday, November 16, 7:30PM 

The dates and books for the rest of the 

year are:  Dec. 14: My Brilliant Friend 

by Elena Ferrante;  Jan 18:  Plainsong 

and Eventide by Kent Haruf;  Feb. 22:  

All I Love and Know by Judith Frank; 

March 21:  Eustace Diamonds by 

Trollope;  April 18: Life Animated by 

Ron Susskind;  May 16:  book selection 

meeting;   June 13:  All the Light We 

Cannot See by Anthony Doerr 

By the time that you read this, the fresh flowers that 

Sisterhood purchases for the High Holidays will have 

graced the bima, dozens of women will have enjoyed a 

chance to meet, nosh and schmooze at our fall kick-off 

brunch, and this year’s programs flyer will have gone 

out. 

 

Please join us when Sisterhood will be co-sponsoring 

the CBI Café on Sunday, Oct. 25th, featuring writer  

and editor Avital Norman Nathman speaking at 

11:00AM on “The Good Mother Myth: Breaking 

Down the Narrative of Perfection.” Come ear ly to 

enjoy breakfast (starting at 9:15AM) and/or study with 

Rabbi David (9:45AM). CHILDCARE WILL BE 

PROVIDED. 

 

VOLUNTEERS ARE STILL NEEDED!  Please 

contact Randi Klein at randi@crocker.com or call 

(413) 587-7995 to help with baking, set-up & or clean-

up. 

SISTERHOOD NEWS & EVENTS 

YAHRZEIT MEMORIAL 

PLAQUE UPDATE 
 

Memorial plaques are one of the fundraising arms of 

the Cemetery Committee.. 

 

Funds raised are used for the ongoing maintenance 

and unexpected expenses of our cemetery. 

 

For many years we have been charging $200 for a 

memorial plaque. In reality, the actual production 

costs of a cast bronze plaque have gone up. In addi-

tion, the national average for a memorial plaque is 

over $700. 

 

Taking all this in account, we will be increasing the 

cost from $200 to $500. Bear in mind that this still 

represents lower than average cost when compared to 

many other synagogues. 

VALLEY JEWISH SENIORS 
 

Senior Lunch—Wednesday, October 21, 2015 at 

12:30PM 
 

Our speaker for Wednesday, October 21, will be Dr. 

Beth Notar, who will speak about her trips to China 

and the Jewish community there.  

 

Reservations are suggested.  Please call the CBI office 

at (413) 584-3593, ext. 202 to make a reservation if 

you need a ride.  A $5.00 donation is suggested.  All 

are welcome. 

https://avitalnormannathman.wordpress.com/the-good-mother-myth/the-good-mother-myth-2/
http://www.amazon.com/Good-Mother-Myth-Redefining-Motherhood/dp/1580055028/ref=sr_1_1?ie=UTF8&qid=1443538330&sr=8-1&keywords=the+good+mother+myth
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TIKKUN OLAM 

SOCIAL ACTION:  HOW YOU CAN GET INVOLVED 

 

Please join us.  This year, the Tikkun Olam Committee’s Annual Sandra Goldsmith Shabbat will take place 

on November 21st and will include reflections about the Jewish ethics of building just and equitable communities.  

After services, Pamela Schwartz will facilitate an after-Kiddush discussion about ways for you to get involved in the 

Massachusetts campaign.  You can help cover the cost of the Tikkun Olam Committee-sponsored Kiddush for this 

event and other Tikkun Olam program expenses by contributing to the Tikkun Olam Social Action Fund. 

  

Grants to meet humanitarian need locally, in Israel, and--when catastrophe strikes--internationally, are made solely 

from each year’s donations to the Tikkun Olam Grants Fund. 

  

You can contribute to either part of Tikkun Olam when you give to CBI.  Just put the name of the fund in the memo 

line (Tikkun Olam Social Action Fund or Tikkun Olam Grants Fund).  Whichever way you choose to give, your gen-

erosity helps us keep social justice at the heart of our Jewish community.   

 

Todah raba (thank you). 

 

**Please note: More information about the event will be included in the November edition of Kehila. The full page 

flyer will be available at CBI soon.  
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AROUND THE VALLEY 

COMBATANTS FOR PEACE  
Congregation Bônai Israel  

October 8th, 7:00pm 

 

Combatants for Peace (CfP), founded in 2006, is a non-profit, volunteer organization of ex-combatant Israelis and 

Palestinians, men and women, who have laid down their weapons and rejected all means of violence. Their mission is 

to build the social infrastructure necessary for ending the conflict and the occupation. They work together toward this 

goal of bringing justice and peace to the land, demonstrating that there is a real alternative to the cycle of violence and 

that Palestinians and Israelis can work and live together. They believe that disseminating such activities widely can 

and will affect attitudinal change at the societal level and policy change at the political level.  

 

Speakers 

 

Uri Ben Assa is the Israeli Director  of Combatants For Peace and is engaged in its management and steer ing 

committees. He is also an active member of the Nablus – Tel Aviv group of CfP. Uri is a high-tech entrepreneur and 

business coach. He held the rank of captain in the Israeli Army. Later, in the reserves, his firsthand encounter with the 

realities of occupation and its consequences served as a catalyst for a shift in his views. 

 

Mohammed Owedah was born and still resides in the village of Silwan, near  the Western Wall and the Temple 

Mount in East Jerusalem. He works as a social worker and has served in several positions in CfP, including that of 

Palestinian coordinator of the Jerusalem - Al Kutz group.  He is also a member of the management forum.  

 

Sulaiman Khatib is the Palestinian Co-Director of CfP and a co-founder of the movement. As a teen-ager, he took 

part in the struggle for Palestinian freedom from occupation, for which he served ten years in an Israeli jail. His expe-

rience taught him that “the only way to peace is through nonviolence.” 

 

An Israeli woman, not yet named, will be the four th member  of the speakers representing CfP.  

For additional information on these Adult Ed classes, 

please email adultedprog@comcast.net or contact the 

Jewish Community of Amherst, 742 Main Street, 

Amherst, MA 01002, (413) 256-0160. The JCA website 

is: www.j-c-a.org 

 

Lunch and Learn with Rabbi Benjamin Weiner  

Wednesdays, 12:15 – 1:15PM) 

 

Conscious Eldering with Batya Perman 

Organizational meeting: Sunday, October 18, 2015. 7:00 – 

8:00PM 

Classes: Sundays, October 25, November 8 and 22, 

December 6 and 20,  

2015 and January 10 and 24 and February 7, 2016., from 

7:00 – 9:00PM 

 

Genealogy in Depth with Meredith Hoffman 

Sunday, October 25, 2015, 1:30 – 5:30PM 

Social Media for the Jewish Genealogist  

Hebrew 2: Advanced Beginner Modern Hebrew with 

Henia Lewin 

Wednesdays, October 7, 14, 21 and November 4 and 11, 

2015, 5:45 – 7:15PM 

 

Understanding the Basics of Jewish Prayer with 

Shoshana Zonderman 

Tuesdays, October 20, 27 and November 3,10, 17, and 

24,7:00-8:30PM 

 

Kibbutzim History and Their Impact on the Israeli 

Society and the Development of the State of Israel 

Thursdays, October 1, 8, and 15, 2015 from 7:00 - 

9:00PM 

‘Inventing Our Life: The Kibbutz Experiment,’ a 

Documentary, Sunday, October  18, 2015 at 2:00PM 

ADULT ED AT THE JEWISH COMMUNITY OF AMHERST 

mailto:adultedprog@comcast.net
file:///C:/Users/Bri/Desktop/www.j-c-a.org


15  

 

CBI BOARD MEETING – 

APRIL 30, 2015 
 

Board Members Present: Gillian Murray Kendall,  

Norbert Goldfeld, Joel Feldman, , Alan Berkenwald, 

Mordi Kamel, Rachel Hannah, Amy Siege, Max Page, 

Stephan Wurmbrand,  David Cohen, Lois Dubin, Jen-

nifer Hoffman, Corrie Trattner. 

Also welcomed: Rabbi Justin David, Mark Brumberg 

and Executive Director Ben Cuperman. 

 

Rabbi’s D’var Torah  

Minutes from March meeting were approved. 

 

Mark Brumberg presented the budget. The budget in-

cludes recommending a 1% increase in dues.  Max 

Page made an amendment to raise the dues by 2% - 

$24 per family.   David Cohen suggested a raise to 3% 

and made an amendment.  The question was called to 

raise the dues by 3%.  The motion passed.  The fund-

raising goal is significantly higher at $120,000.   The 

budget includes a $9,000 surplus to account for finan-

cial uncertainties in the coming year.   Several budget 

issues were discussed including what rate dues should 

be raised and how to manage the issue of high health 

care costs for employees.  An ad hoc committee is be-

ing formed to explore moving from a dues based 

structure to a commitment based financial structure. 

 

Mark Brumberg moved to have the board accept FOCs 

budget.  The budget passed. 

 

The board discussed the rules to distribute the accu-

mulated income from the endowment.   The benefits 

of maintaining and growing the endowment versus 

spending some percentage of the endowment were dis-

cussed.  It was explained that a committee would need 

to make a request to FOC to withdraw money from a 

specific fund.  FOC would then make a recommenda-

tion to the CBI board, which would vote on the issue.  

However if a committee wants to take money out of 

the accumulated funds—the interest from those 

funds— then it is not necessary to go to FOC or the 

board. 

 

Norbert led a discussion on the assumption of respon-

sibility of Gan Keshet.  LGA has voted to dissolve 

their relationship with GK.  Since then, GK is slowly 

being integrated into CBI both functionally and ad-

ministratively.  The current deficit for ’14-15 is 

$17,000.  CBI applied for a loan from Hebrew Free 

Loan to help cover the cost of the deficit for $7,000.   

LGA has given a loan for $5,000 to help offset the 

cost of GK.  The loan to LGA will be repaid when and 

if GK turns a profit..  Gillian informed the board that 

we have 17 enrolled with deposits for Gan Keshet for 

next year. 

 

 

Alma registration continues to rise and there will be an 

open house on May 9th.  The farm season is underway.  

A grant was just received for $10,000 to support fur-

ther integration of the farm.  This money will be used 

to create an outdoor prayer space. HGF grants were 

received for ’15-16.  Jacob Fine applied to the Jewish 

Endowment Foundation for $50,000 to create an out-

door classroom. 

 

The CBI gala will be on June 7th and promises to be a 

fun social event. 

 

Ben Cuperman gave the director’s report.   

 

¶ Gillian presented a proposal to amend the bylaws.  

Article 9 would be amended to add the Preschool 

education committee, which  shall oversee the 

planning and oversight of the preschool. 

¶ Article 6 Section 2 has to do with the number of 

board members needed to be present to have a 

quorum.  An amendment was proposed to make a 

quorum 11 or 2/3 of those present if there are few-

er than 16 members. 

¶ The final amendment to the bylaws is in the De-

velopment/Sustainability committee.  The charge 

for the committee will be to work with donors in 

order to meet CBIs ongoing need to maximize an-

nual and capital funds. 

 

Norbert discussed the goals of the financial sustaina-

bility committee and his move to a dues plus structure 

where certain members are being asked to make com-

mitments on a larger scale for contributions—as op-

posed to frequent fundraisers. 

 

The meeting went into executive session. The meeting 

came out of executive session and voted on the gen-

eral principles of employee review as suggested by the 

Personnel committee. 

 

Meeting adjourned - Respectfully submitted - Amy 

Siege 

MINUTES: APRIL 2015 
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ABUNDANCE FARM 

Edwards Church of Northampton 

 

ANNUAL FUND 

Mordechai Kamel and Sara 

Weinberger 

 

EDUCATION FUND 

In loving memory of Helen Rabin.  

From Joan & Monroe Rabin 

 

HIGH HOLIDAY/KOL NIDRE 

APPEAL 

Nancy August 

Anonymous  

Sheron Rupp 

Monroe & Joan Rabin 

Stephanie Silverman & Adam 

Garrettson 

Rachel Moskowitz 

Naomi Tannen & Joseph Mahay 

Marilyn & Michael Levine 

Janet & Albert Chevan 

Stacey Kors 

Bella & Stanley Feldman 

Lois Dubin and Ben Braude 

Laura Muller 

Henia Lewin & Len Kamins 

Jackie & Erica Kates 

Mark Brumberg & Donna Lilborn 

Eileen Rutman 

Jane Goldfield 

Ron Ackerman & Cleo Gorman 

Shirley Colodny 

Greggory & Breanne Schwartz 

Greta Kessler 

Jane Kaufman 

Ben & Bianca Cuperman 

David & Iris Berkman 

Alan Berkenwald & Joan Schaffer 

 

In memory of Ethel & Max Tushman.  

From Shelley & John Schieffelin 

 

ISRAEL COMMITTEE FUND 

Margaret & Sterling Hopkins 

 

To Henry Hasenbush, in memory of 

Joseph Hasenbush.  May his memory 

be for a blessing.  From Henny Lewin 

& Len Kamins 

To Carol Jolly, in memory of Bill 

Jolly.  May Bill’s memory be for a 

blessing to all who knew him.  From 

Henny Lewin & Len Kamins 

 

KIDDUSH FUND 

To Carol Jolly, our hearts go out to 

you in your loss.  From Phyllis & 

John Eckstein 

 

To Julie Robbins, in memory of your 

father, Herb Robbins.  May his 

memory be for a blessing.  From 

Henny Lewin & Len Kamins 

 

To Julie Robbins, with sympathy on 

the loss of your beloved father.  From 

Ada Medina Arons 

 

To Carol Jolly, in memory of Bill 

Jolly.  From Laurie, David, Rebecca, 

Emily, Joanne, Will, Daniel & 

Jonathan Potter/Ruckel family 

 

To Henry Hasenbush & family, 

condolences on the loss of your 

brother.  From Jan Hackman 

 

To Barbara Goldstein, Joe was a dear 

friend and colleague of ours.  Our 

sympathy for your loss.  From Harold 

& Katharine Brody 

 

In memory of Joseph Goldstein.  

From Irwin & Joann Scharfeld 

 

To Barbara Goldstein, with sympathy 

for the loss of your beloved husband.  

Joseph Goldstein.  Together you have 

given us a most cherished gift, our 

daughter-in-law Annie.  We will all 

miss Grandpa Joe. 

 

In memory of Bill Jolly.  From 

Christopher Silva & Casey Kurtti 

 

In memory of Bill Jolly.  From 

Stephen La Marca 

 

 

 

PULPIT FUND 

In honor of CBI.  From Edward & 

Merle Feld 

 

RITUAL COMMITTEE FUND 

Ada Medina Arons 

 

RABBI DISCRETIONARY FUND 
Barbara Goldstein 

 

In appreciation of Rabbi David’s 

participation in my father’s unveiling 

and his support around both my 

parent’s passing. 

From Marci Yoss & Barry Feingold 

 

SISTERHOOD ALL OCCASION 

FUND 

To Julie Robbins, our condolences on 

the death of your father.  Shalom, 

Cleo and Ron 

 

To Barbara Arrighi, Mazal Tov on 

earning your 8th degree Karate black 

Belt and hamshi.  With respect, Cleo 

and Ron 

 

TIKKUN OLAM 

William & Margo Cooley 

Naomi Tannen & Joseph Mahay 

Alice Szlosek 

Jane Stein 

Linda Dell & Robert Shycon 

 

To Julie Robbins and family, heartfelt 

condolences on the death of your 

father.  May your memories bring you 

comfort. 

Randi Klein & Scott Barton 

 

TZEDAKAH FUND 

In memory of Bill Jolly.  From 

Rebecca Schwartz 

 

In memory of our cherished friend, 

William C. Jolly, whose passing has 

left us much the poorer.  From Dr. 

Abdulgaffar & Suzanne Peang-Meth 

 

In memory of Bill Jolly.  From 

Michael Miller 

DONATIONS 
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DONATIONS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

TZEDAKAH FUND 

 

In memory of William Jolly.  From 

Ronald & Vicki Weiner 

 

To Carol Jolly and family, in memory 

of our dear friend, William C. Jolly.  

From Helen and Michael Dalton 

 

To Carol Jolly and family, in memory 

of Bill Jolly.  From Sheron Rupp 

 

In memory of Bill Jolly.  From Stan & 

Marjorie Finkelstein 

 

In memory of Bill Jolly.  From 

Matthew & Deirdre Quinn 

 

In memory of Bill Jolly.  From Stan & 

Marjorie Finkelstein 

 

In memory of Bill Jolly.  From 

Matthew & Deirdre Quinn 

 

In memory of Bill Jolly.  From Beth 

Dubey 

 

To Carol Jolly & family, in memory of 

your dear husband, father and 

grandfather, Bill.  From Adele 

Steinberg 

 

To Carol Jolly & family, condolences 

on your loss.  From Jan Hackman 

 

YAHRZEIT MEMORIAL 

PLAQUE 

In memory of Muriel Mosler.  From 

Susan Mosler 

 

In memory of Goldie Keehn.  From 

Philip Keehn 

 

SUKKAH BREAK 

DOWN 
 

All are welcome! Lend a hand!   

Take down date: Sunday, Oct. 11, 

9:30am 

Rain date: Sunday, Oct. 18, 

9:30am.   

             

Your help is greatly appreciated. 

Please contact Ron Ackerman at 

(413) 584-4497 to volunteer.  

 

 
 

 
 

AN INVITATION TO 
THE COMMUNITY:  
 

Susan Mosler and Alan Peterfreund 

will sponsor the Shabbat Kiddush on 

October 31, 2015 in honor of  

Susan’s 60th birthday.   

 

All of the community are welcomed to 

attend. 

 

CBI’S NEW 

SOUND SYSTEM 

Funding and support for 

our new sound system is 

provided by the Eugene 

& Rhoda Zeller Family 

Fund of the Jewish 

Endowment Foundation, 

a division of the Jewish 

Federation of Western 

Massachusetts and a 

donation from CBI 

member Morris Gould. 

We thank you for this 

wonderful new addition 

to essential synagogue 

equipment. 
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ABUNDANCE FARM FUND 
Funds support the creation and maintenance of 

an innovative food justice farm & outdoor 

classroom on the 1 acre piece of land between 

CBI & the Dept. of Public Works.  We produce 

healthy, fresh produce for donation to the 

Northampton Survival Center while serving as 

an outdoor classroom & community building 

space for the broader community. 

 

ANNUAL FUND 
Funds will be used for the synagogue’s most 

pressing needs. Enhanced dues are a part of this 

fund. Please send donations to CBI. 

 

BENJAMIN GOLDSMITH FUND 
Used for the learning disabled in the Religious 

School. 

 

BIKKUR HOLIM FUND 
Donations for this fund are used for gifts from 

the whole congregation for members of the 

congregation who are fighting  illness. Checks 

may be made payable to CBI with ñBikkur 

Holimò in the memo line. 

 

CEMETERY FUND 
Funds are used for cemetery maintenance & 

related activities. 

 

CHEVREI MITZVOT FUND 
Funds are used towards gemilut hasadim, to 

honor Bar and Bat Mitzvot, and to fundworthy 

endeavors. Please send donations to CBI. 

 

COMMITTEE FOR JEWISH 

CONNECTIONS 
Funds provide for programming to   

celebrate and promote the practice of   

Judaism. Please send donations to CBI. 

 

DANIEL & SHIRLEY LEVIN 

EDUCATION FUND 
Money will assist qualified families with  

Religious School Tuition. Checks made   payable 

to ñLevin Education Fundò should be mailed to 

CBI. 

 

DIVINE FUND 

An endowment used to attract and retain 

outstanding religious school educators for our 

Religious School. Please send  donations to CBI. 

 

EDUCATION FUND 
Donations help support all educational activities 

and programs for children and adults at CBI.  

Please send donations to CBI. 

 

ENDOWMENT FUND 
Minimum Contribution is $10.00. A $600 

contribution  or more is necessary for a plaque to 

be affixed in the main lobby. Principle stays 

intact; interest earned is used to defray general 

operations of the synagogue. Please send 

donations to CBI. 

 

 

   HOUSE/PROPERTIES/AESTHETICS              

   FUND 

   Funds will be used to beautify the                

   synagogue. Please send donations to CBI. 

    

THE ISRAEL FUND 
Funds used to support CBI sponsored trips                        

to Israel, Yom Ha’atzmaut events and other 

activities in celebration of Israel. Please send 

donations to CBI. 

 

KITCHEN FUND 

Donations for this fund will be used for  

purchases and maintenance of CBI’s Kosher 

Kitchen. Please send donations to  CBI. 

 

LANDSCAPE FUND 
Funds used to beautify and maintain 

synagogue grounds. Please send donations to 

CBI. 

 

LEONARD AND BERNICE ALBERTS 

PRESCHOOL SCHOLARSHIP FUND 
Fund assists qualified families with preschool 

tuition. Please send donations to CBI with 

ñAlberts Fundò in the memo line. 

 

LIBRARY FUND 
Money in this fund will go towards the  

purchase of CBI library books. Please send 

donations to CBI. 

 

PRESCHOOL EDUCATION FUND 
Money from this fund will go to the  

preschool for equipment and teaching  

materials. Make checks payable to CBI with 

ñPreschool Fundò in the memo line. 

 

PULPIT FUND 
Funds used to procure necessary items that are 

not covered by the operating budget. These 

funds will be used to enhance our services. 

Please send donations to CBI. 

 

RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND Please 

send donations to CBI. 

 

SANDRA GOLDSMITH ENDOWMENT 

FUND 

Donations are used to endow activities for 

Tikkun Olam. Please send donations to CBI. 

 

SAM & MILDRED WOLFE BAR/BAT 

MITZVAH FUND 
All students studying for Bar/Bat Mitzvah 

require a private tutor. This fund offsets 

tutoring costs for families. We encourage all 

families, friends and relatives to contribute. 

Minimum contribution is $10.00. Make checks 

payable to CBI with ñWolfe Fundò in the 

memo line. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SHABBAT CHILD CARE FUND 
Money from this fund will go towards  

providing quality child care to all who need it 

(at no charge) during Shabbat services.  Please 

send donations to CBI. 

 

SISTERHOOD ALL OCCASION FUND 
Minimum contribution is $5.00. Money is 

used for specific synagogue needs voted upon 

by the Sisterhood membership. Mail checks 

made payable to “CBI Sisterhood” to Cleo 

Gorman, 32 Winthrop St., Northampton, MA  

01060, 413 584-4497. A card will be mailed 

for any occasion. 

 

SUE KURIAN KIDDUSH FUND 
Donations will be used to enhance our  

Shabbat services with festive Kiddushes. 

Please send donations to CBI. 

 

TIKKUN OLAM FUND 

Funds & Grants are used to benefit programs 

that help people in need in the Northampton-

Amherst area, Israel, and, occasionally, when 

catastrophes strike in other parts of the world. 

Tikkun Olam Social  Action Funds sponsor 

speakers & special programs to help engage 

members to study issues & be  mindful of 

Jewish ethics, promote social justice & a 

peaceful, sustainable world. 

Please send donations to CBI. 

 

TORAH CHAI FUND 
Donations to this fund assist the restoration 

and repair of Congregation B’nai Israel’s 

existing Torah scrolls, and have made possible 

the purchase of a new Torah. Please send 

donations to CBI. 

 

TZEDAKAH-CHESED FUND 
Fund for engaging in acts of tzedakah (charity 

and generosity) for the benefit of CBI 

members. Please send donations to CBI. 

 

VALLEY JEWISH SENIORS 

Fund to help support seniors’ activities 

through CBI. Please send donations to CBI. 

 

   WOMEN’S FUND 

A $5.00 minimum contribution. Funds are 

directed to women in need in our community.  

Send checks payable to Sisterhood Women’s 

Fund to: Jan Hackman, 37 Prospect Heights, 

Northampton, MA  01060. 

 

YOUTH FUND 
Donations will be used to help fund                                                                   

activities for our youth programs.  

Please send donations to CBI. 

 

YAHRZEIT (MEMORIAL) PLAQUE 
$200 donation for each name. Please make 

checks payable to ñCBI Cemetery Fundò and 

mail to CBI. 

 

 

CBI FUNDS 
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Dated Material– Do Not Delay 

Congregation B’nai Israel 

   253 Prospect St. 

   Northampton, MA 01060 


